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A message from Mr Jones 

As we reach the end of the Summer Term 2018 we hope that you feel positive about the
final term of this academic year.  Looking through this newsletter it is clear that many of our
children connect with many of the exciting and varied opportunities offered by the staff at
Nottingham Academy Primary.  We believe that great learning is only possible with the
development of a great curriculum, this is the stuff that happens day to day, the stuff that
really motivates and captivates our children to want to learn.  During this term we have
received a comprehensive Trust Review of both learning and safeguarding, in both areas
the feedback we received was extremely positive.  This positive external feedback has
been backed up with improving standards, our present year 6 pupils have comfortably
exceeded national standards in Reading, Writing, Mathematics and Grammar, Punctuation
and Spelling.   

After the summer break we intend to improve further and it is clear that we need to be more
purposeful whilst engaging with parents and carers so we can become a really great
community school.   

Have a brilliant summer break and we look forward to seeing you on Thursday 6 September
2018.  

                    Mr Steve Jones,  
                    Principal, Nottingham Academy Primary  
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Nursery - Foundation 1
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LITERACY  
We have really enjoyed reading Jack and the Beanstalk. We all acted out the
story and created our own Jack and the Beanstalk land in the outdoor area
with a beanstalk made from crates and our climbing frame castle in the
clouds. We all learnt the story and retold it in our groups and with our friends.
We even planted our own magic beans. 

COMMUNICATION AND LANGUAGE  
We were very busy at the beginning of the summer term improving our
outdoor area especially our garden. We invited parents along to help with our
growing topic and spent the day planting all sorts of wonderful things. We
have really enjoyed sitting with our friends, chatting by the garden, enjoying
the balmy summer days. 

PERSONAL SOCIAL AND EMOTIONAL DEVELOPMENT  
We are always thinking about how we play and learn together with our friends
in nursery and with lots of children getting ready to move on to F2 we have
spent lots of time learning in our small groups and working together in pairs.
The children moving on have been busy visiting their new classes and
spending time in the F2 areas. With lots of new starters to nursery we have
been making new friends and reading Elma has helped us to think about how
to share and care.  

MATHS 
We have been busy counting beans and finding out 1 more and 1 less. We
have enjoyed measuring our footprints and finding out who has the smallest
and the largest. The large numicom has been used to help us counting and
ordering numbers outside. We have enjoyed exploring the properties of
shape and creating patterns. 

KNOWLEDGE AND UNDERSTANDING  
There was lots of excitement back in may with the Royal Wedding. We learnt
lots about different types of weddings and celebrations and even had our
very own royal teddy wedding ceremony with the local vicar. As with all good
weddings we celebrated with our own nursery street party. 

PHYSICAL DEVELOPMENT  
As always in nursery we are constantly on the move and have enjoyed
playing games with tennis rackets and balls, practising our kicking skills with
the footballs during the world cup, dancing for our beach party and using lots
of equipment to help develop our fine and gross motor skills. 

Goodbye F1 

We will be sad to say goodbye 
to you, but you are all ready to 
start your new adventures in F2 
and we want to wish you lots of 
luck. You are all superstars! 

Love from all the Nursery team. 
 

Do you need new uniform for next term? All Nottingham Academy uniform
can be purchased at www.price-buckland.co.uk 
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Foundation 2
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LITERACY  
The children received a letter from some ‘Bad Guys’ explaining that they had kidnapped our friends Golden Bear
and Cookie  Monster! The children were outraged and were desperate to rescue them. So we read the story
‘Elliot the Midnight Superhero’ to give us some ideas. The children learnt to retell the story and then drew story
maps to show how they would adapt the story to how they would rescue Cookie Monster and Golden Bear. The
children had some super ideas of how they might turn in to Midnight Superheroes themselves and fly over to
rescue their friends or build a trap to catch the ‘Bad Guys’. Later, we role played their ideas and built a real trap
by digging a huge hole in the Woodland area and disguising it with sticks and leaves! We were so excited when
our plan worked and we caught the Bad Guys in the trap! Once we had rescued our friends, we were able to
write our own fantastic superhero adventure using the same structure as the story we had read. We are all
fantastic authors now!    

COMMUNICATION AND LANGUAGE   
The children have been learning all about the farm following our trip to Manor Farm. The children listened to the
story ‘Farmer Duck’ and explored what the characters would be saying throughout the book. The children had
some super ideas about how the poor duck would be feeling and what he might say to his friends. We have
extended our learning about animals to exploring where different animals live. We listened to each other’s ideas
of what we already knew and asked questions to help us find out about new information.     

PERSONAL SOCIAL AND EMOTIONAL DEVELOPMENT   
During our ‘Plastic ocean’ adventure theme week, the children learnt all about them impact that plastic waste is
having on the creatures that live in the sea. The children were brilliant at thinking how the animals would be
feeling and wrote speech bubbles from the sea creatures as if they could really talk to us. We found that plastic
had also blown into our pond and discussed how dangerous this would be for our brand new baby duckling.
During this week we collected plastic from our homes and worked collaboratively as a class to create a sea
creature made from empty plastic containers.   

MATHS  
During maths this term we have been learning how to count in different ways, we know how to count in ten, twos
and fives now and we are starting to know when to use these different ways of counting. We have learnt how to
add and take away and now we know lots of different method to help us do this. We were able to decide which
method to use when solving add or take away Superhero problems, and we can even record this as a number
sentence.   

KNOWLEDGE AND UNDERSTANDING   
We loved our trip to Manor Farm, where we were able to see and touch lots of different kinds of animals. We were
able to hold and feed some little animal; our favourites were the spiky hedgehog, the soft fluffy rabbits and the very
noisy parrot. We even got to see a beautiful white horse and some very cute lamas.   

This term we have also enjoyed learning about the Royal Wedding, where we role played our own Wedding with
Shakil and Sienna taking the role as the Royal couple. We were lucky enough to have a real Vicar in school to help
us perform the wedding and we invited all our Mums and Dads to watch too. Afterwards we even had a piece of a
delicious wedding cake that was made by one of our mums in school. This helped us learn about weddings and
celebrations in different cultures and gave us the chance to talk about our own experiences of attending a wedding.
  
PHYSICAL DEVELOPMENT   
Sports day was a great chance for us to show off all the skills we have learnt during the year in PE sessions. We
have learnt how to throw and catch a ball and how to kick a ball successfully. We have learnt how to play team
games involving collecting and sorting objects. We are all brilliant on an obstacle course and are able to balance
and travel in different ways.   
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Foundation 2
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.We hope that you have had a brilliant 
year in F2 and have enjoyed learning 
about lots of new and exciting things, 
which you will remember for a long 
time. We will miss you all so much 
next year, but we know you will carry 
on being superstars in Year 1. 

We look forward to hearing all about 
the clever work you will do. Have a 
fantastic summer holiday, stay safe 
and enjoy playing outside in the 
sunshine!  

Pupil Voice
I liked learning about the Royal Wedding
because I got to be Meghan and it made me
happy because I got to wear a pretty dress.
Sienna 

I liked learning about Superheroes and
catching the Bad Guys with Michael. We made
a trap to catch them, then we could rescue
Cookie Monster and Golden Bear. Logan  

I liked it when we went to the farm and we are
the goats with the big beards! Michael 

Follow us on twitter
@NottmPrimary
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Year 1 
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Literacy 
The three little pigs story allowed us to investigate our
science theme of materials through our literacy work. We
immersed ourselves in the story by creating story maps,
shows and writing about characters. We developed our
science vocabulary as well as our literacy skills, by rewriting
the story and writing letters and reports for the pigs about
the best sort of materials to use. After half term we went to
‘Where the wild things are’ and through drama, vocabulary
work, potion making and character descriptions we built up
our skills and knowledge enough to write our own wonderful
wild thing stories. 

Maths 
We have taken our maths outside using the playground to
solve multiplication and division problems. We have
developed our measuring skills by measuring ourselves and
how far we can throw and jump. We have used natural
materials to help us solve word problems as well as creating
large shapes. We have also worked on addition, subtraction,
fractions and time.  

Topic 
Summer term began with our materials topic. we
investigated ways to fix golden bears umbrella, found out
which material was the strongest, most waterproof or most
suitable for its job. This lead nicely into our theme on plastic
pollution. Year 1 really embraced the idea that we can all
make a difference. The children showed really mature
understanding. 

We also managed to fit in the life cycle of a caterpillar and
continued our work on plants and growing. To finish the
term, we have focused upon our amazing bodies. we have
learnt about the different key parts including the heart, lungs
and brain and focused upon how we can take care of
ourselves too.

I liked acting out‘Where the wild things
are’ when we changed our voices and
bodies for words. Theodore 

I have loved doing loads of maths like
using base 10, Numicon or counting in
my head to help me. Natalie B 

Fixing Golden Bear’s umbrella was fun
because we tested lots of things.
Tissue ripped but plastic
worked. Addison

Pupil Voice

Goodbye Year 1 

What a year we have had this year! From 
theatre group visits through to our many 
trips. It has included fairies moving into 
our trees and wild things in the woods 
along with animals invading our 
playground at night and your children have 
embraced it all. They have worked so hard 
and we are very proud of them and the 
progress they have made. Thank you for 
your continued support over the year and 
we hope you have a lovely summer..

Have you changed your mobile number or
email address recently?  

Please ensure you have let reception know.
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Year 2
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Literacy 
Year 2 have done some lovely writing this term. They created their own Healthy
Fruit Salad during our ‘Fit For Life Week’ and wrote their own instructions for it.
They used ordering openers, adverbs and tops tips. We have also been reading
Roald Dahl’s Fantastic Mr Fox in preparation for Year 3 where the children will be
doing some work on this in the first few weeks. We have written descriptions of the
characters and created their own feast in the Foxes burrow. 

Maths 
This term we have revised the methods of the four operations and looked at how
to tell the time and what different amounts of money add up to. We have done a
lot of outdoor maths to inspire leaning and word problems to challenge their
understanding and get them excited. This has gone really well. 

Topic 
Year 2 have learnt about Seaside Towns this year and what it was like at a
seaside town now compared to many years ago. We have developed our
vocabulary and Year 2 have used this language in different contexts. We have
visited Colwick Woods to create dens and look at mini beasts and created tally
charts in the Wild. We also had our exciting trip to Greens Windmill where we
learnt how flour is made and explored the Science Centre. 

Pupil Voice
The Windmill was amazing I loved the windy stairs and watching the big machines inside making the flour. Neveah 

I liked doing the Maths outside. We got to work with our friends and it made more sense. Aaron 

I loved learning songs this year my favourite was the Greatest Showman. Rougie 

Goodbye Year 2 

We have loved teaching you this 
year, Year 2. 

We will miss you so much when 
you go into Year 3

Year 3 love to tweet, 
make sure you are following

@NottmPrimary
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Year 3
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LITERACY  
Most of our literacy work this half term was focused around our camping trip. The
children created their own dream campsites and then wrote adverts for them
using lists, quotes and persuasive adjectives. 

MATHS 
In maths we have been focusing on fractions. The children have used the bar
method to compare sizes of different fractions, order fractions and find different
equivalent fractions. They have really impressed us! 

CAMP 
One of the highlights of the term was the Year 3 camp. For many of the children
it was their first night away from home and they really impressed all the staff with
their friendship, teamwork and willingness to give new things a try! We all
created great memories together. 

I wish we could have stayed at camp for 2 weeks, I loved it! Alex 

I feel like I really understand fractions now. Using the bar method means I am
able to see how big each fraction is. Martyna 

I will always remember when the cows nearly chased us on camp. It was scary
but exciting as well. Callum 

Pupil Voice

Goodbye Year 3  

All of the staff in year 3 have had a brilliant year
working with the children. They have been a
pleasure to teach and have constantly impressed us
with their ability to take on any challenge and
improve themselves on a daily basis. 

They will be greatly missed on this site but we all
know they will go onto achieve great things. Thanks
to all parents/carers for your support this year and
we wish every single child the best as they move
forward. 
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Year 4
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LITERACY 
We’ve had great fun this term in literacy by writing our very own Roman myths with a
main character who faces a problem that needs to be solved. We included lots of
speech and we are now very good at using inverted commas. Our main focus for this
half term has been The Iron Man, which is a brilliant story. We started with a crime
scene, which was great fun trying to piece together the clues and work out what had
happened. We then wrote our own story based on the Iron Man and we create our
own characters in the same style such as The Wood Woman or Mental Man. 

MATHS 
We’ve focused on the four operations this term and we were able to choose
strategies that we felt confident to use. We then applied these skills to help us solve
a range of problems. We have learnt about fractions, which was fun because we got
to use real cakes and cut them into halves and quarters before eating them! We also
used Numicon to help us find equivalent fractions, which we really enjoyed because
it was a fun practical task. 

TOPIC 
Our main theme this term was The Romans. We learned about the pros and cons of
being a Roman soldier and had great fun exploring some Roman weapons and
armour and trying to work out what they were used for. We also made our very own
Roman shields. 

We had a great time during the Plastic Pollution theme week. We all really engaged
with the topic by working in teams to make brilliant games using recycled plastic. We
then pitched our ideas to the teachers in a Dragon’s Den style presentation called
Oceans Den, which was great fun! 

The children had the opportunity to showcase their amazing talents in singing, acting
and performing to an audience for our Eid assembly. The children rehearsed really
hard with great  dedication to learning their lines, dance routines and practising all
the songs. It was a marvelous celebration where everyone could smile and sing
along and parents were left feeling thrilled with an understanding of what Eid means
to the Muslim community. 

Pupil Voice
This year, I really enjoyed oceans den where we learned about
the dangers of plastic pollution and made amazing board
games. I also loved the Eid assembly where we acted out
different roles and sang lovely songs to show the meaning
behind it all. Maria 

I really enjoyed doing persuasive writing about the Romans.
Edith 

In Year 4 I have really enjoyed science lessons as we made
slime! I have loved swimming too! Sara 

Goodbye Year 4 

We’ve loved working with you all 
this year and we’ll really miss you 
all!. We wish you a well deserved 
summer break and best of luck as 
you continue your learning journey 
in year 5. You’ll all be fabulous and 
we are very proud of all that 
you’ve achieved during your time 
in Year 4 
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Year 5
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LITERACY  
We have loved reading ‘The Haunted Piccolo’ by Gene Kemp this term, with most of
our Guided Reading reflecting our predicting and inference skills around this spooky
story. In order to prepare ourselves for Roald Dahl Week next year, we took a
sneaky peak at ‘The Witches’ by Roald Dahl by writing character descriptions of the
gruesome, toe-curling, pungent Grand High Witch – we showed off with our use of
similes, metaphors, personification and repetition for effect.  
We have also had the chance to create our own Greek Myths linked to our Ancient
Greece topic as well as write about our own lives this term, through creating our own
autobiographies. Some of us challenged ourselves further to write a biography on
someone who inspires us.  

MATHS 
This term we have revised the formal, written methods for the 4 operations, as well
as focused on relationships between fractions, decimals and percentages. We have
enjoyed the exciting, new opportunities we have faced through the challenges set
and by taking our learning outside. We have applied our knowledge and methods to
new and complex problems, leaving many of us to rely on our problem solving and
deeper thinking skills.  

We even took advantage of the World Cup by basing our maths our football
problems and scoring goals when we completed the problem correctly – it was so
much fun!  

TOPIC  
Learning about the Ancient Greeks this term as well as the religion of Islam has
provided us with a number of opportunities to discover other cultures and direct our
own learning. We have excelled at having choices about what we learn and have
produced some stunning work surrounding these topics. We turned into artists and
created a number of pieces of artwork such as: Greek pots made out of clay,
sketches of Medusa and Islamic tile art.  

Goodbye Year 5 

We have had such a great year this year, 
especially on our trip to Ilam Hall. We are 
very sorry to be seeing our lovely Year 5s 
move on to Year 6 but we know that 
they will be just as great next year as 
they have been this year. Luckily, we get 
to welcome our Year 4/5 children back in 
September for another year of fun. 

Have a well-deserved, happy, adventurous 
and safe summer everyone!  

My favourite part of Year 5 was the artwork we created,
such as sketching the bust of Medusa linked to our topic on
Ancient Greece. Through this, I was able to practice and
improve my sketching and fading skills. Cameron  

I loved Literacy this year because we have had such
exciting topics. My favourite genre of writing was
Autobiographies and Biographies – I got to research and
write about my favourite author, Jacqueline Wilson. Lois 

I have greatly enjoyed the opportunities in Year 5 of taking
part in sports tournaments. In addition to this, I like getting
to choose my own confidence level for my work because
you can choose the work that suits you. Gabriella 

Pupil Voice
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Year 6
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LITERACY 
This term, we have written a range of genres to prepare the children for their
transition to secondary. The children have written letters of complaint where
they had to apply ordering and consequence conjunctions, as well as give
detailed reasons for their complaint 

They have also completed a unit of work based around the book, Kensuke’s
Kingdom, which tells the story of a boy marooned on an island with his dog.
The children loved writing missing person posters, diary entries and debating
whether Michael’s Dad was right to set sail around the world and take him out
of school. This scheme of work fitted in nicely with our whole school theme of
Drama in the Wild, as we were able to do conscience alleys, debates and a
Newsround-inspired drama explaining that Michael had been found. 

Goodbye Year 6! 

The Year 6 team would like to take this
opportunity to wish all the Year 6
children all the best for the future. We
have thoroughly enjoyed teaching each
and every one of you.  

Good luck in Year 7!

MATHS 
At the start of this term, the children participated in revision
sessions in the lead up to SAT’s in May where they were able to
review a range of topics in preparation for national testing. After
SAT’s, the children learnt all about algebra and had to work out
the value of different shapes in an equation. They absolutely
loved doing this, as it enabled them to apply a range of key skills:
creative thinking, resilience, team work, determination, application
of number and communication. We have also continued to work
on the children’s calculation skills and discussed whether a sum
can be done mentally, or whether a written calculation is needed. 

TOPIC 
During Topic, we have been learning about evolution and
inheritance. We discussed what these terms mean and
conducted research into Charles Darwin. 

KINGSWOOD 
In the summer term, Year 6 attended a residential at Kingswood,
Dearne Valley. They spent three days taking part in various
activities: lasertag, zipwire, disco, archery and a  campfire.
Kingswood is the highlight of the year for the children in Year 6
and is a chance to celebrate all of their hard work.

I really enjoyed the zip wire because it was something new and I was scared at the start...but then it was
done! I wanted to do it again! Also, I really liked spending my free time with my friends and the food was
great- it was delicious. 
Cameron 

When we were at Kingswood, I enjoyed the disco the most, but I also really liked the food and being with my
friends. The activity I liked the most was Laserquest, it was so much fun! 
Rubie

Pupil Voice

Download our app!
Search School News

on app stores
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Reading Activities 
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CRACK THE CODE 
On the Sneinton Boulevard site, Mrs Hewitt hosted a 'Crack the Code'
reading workshop for parents to come in and work together on
different reading skills. Eighteen children from Year 6 helped to run the
event and were extremely good at organising, explaining and
supporting the children and parents as they took part in each event.
There was a good turn out and everyone had a great time, solving
each mystery. Thank you to everyone who supported the event. 

FATHER'S DAY READING WORKSHOP 
To celebrate Father's day we ran a workshop at Greenwood Road
Foundation 2 - Year 3. 25 parents came to read with their children.
During the workshop, we listened to stories, made pirate hats, used
skimming and scanning to find hidden pirate objects and developed
the children's vocabulary. The session had a lovely atmosphere and
the children were delighted to see their parents in school. We finished
it off with cookies and milk. A big thank you to everyone who came. 

FREE WRITING FRIDAYS 
Cressida Cowell, author and illustrator of 'How to Train Your Dragon' 
in conjunction with the Literacy Trust has launched a 'Free Writing
Friday' project encouraging children to write for pleasure. 

The aim is to inspire children to write whatever they choose in a
designated notebook. They have 15-20 minutes per week, where they
get on and write - whatever they want - however they want - using
whatever they want. Pupils have thoroughly enjoyed this activity and
have chosen to share some of their work with teachers and their
peers.  

We tweeted some videos of Year 3 talking about #FreeWritingFriday
and Cressida Cowell sent personal messages to some of our pupils! 

I thought it was fun because we got to write in anything we wanted to. Tahreem 

 I really enjoyed writing in different colours, as it let me be creative with my ideas. Malaika 

 It was really fun because we got to use pens instead of boring pencils. Cameron 

It was really fun and a nice idea to do, because it gives us opportunities to write with what we want and be
free. Alexis 

Pupil Voice
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Music News 
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It has been an exciting term full of musical activity and some wonderful
performances from children across the school with many highlights to
choose from. A first for the school, we created our first ever music CD with
performances from music groups across the school.  

The ukulele groups performed at the Running Horse pub making use of the
stage and professional sound equipment to share their music with their fans.
It was a great Sunday afternoon and staff, families and friends literally filled
the pub for two hours of wonderful music entertainment. 

Families and children were also able to enjoy a wonderful evening
performance from the visiting Belvoir Big Band that performed in the PAC to
a sell-out crowd. Choir, brass, string and ukulele players were all able to join
the band and play along in each piece and we even had some special
guests on drums and conducting the band. 

This year the Area Band has been hugely popular with a strong membership
of around 30 players from Years 4, 5 and 6. The year culminated in a great
performance from everyone at the Nottingham Albert Hall. We have also
had 10 players from the school join the Robin Hood Youth Orchestra and
they performed on a day tour of 3 different primary schools, performing to all
the younger children and sharing their music. 

Finally we have 9 members of our Year 6 strings entering their Grade 1
exam in the final week of term and we would like to wish them good luck.
The Summer Music Festival was held on Friday 20th July and we hope you
all enjoyed it.  

Nottingham Academy's Got Talent!   
Throughout the summer term, Events Club have been planning and
organising Nottingham Academy's Got Talent! 

We are a group of young entrepreneurs from Year 2 and we have
met weekly to organise every detail from marketing to auditions to the
final show!  

It was a night to remember with musicians, dancers, singers and
sports stars. We really do have a lot of talent in our Academy and a
great time was had by all! Ashton wowed us with his recorder and
Caeli sang beautifully to land in the final three but there could only be
one winner on the night... The fantastic Kitty and Maya took the
trophy with a rap encouraging us to stop and think about water
pollution. Well done to everybody that took part! Check out the
website to hear it! 
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Sports News   
This half term saw all the year groups host their sports days. We were blessed
with excellent weather this year and the children really got stuck in to their
events. We were incredibly impressed by the determination shown from all of
our children at each event and it was clear to see that we have an abundance of
athletic ability within our school. Thanks again to anybody who came along and
supported their child it made for a great environment for them to be part of. 

Year 6 pupils took part in a Swimming Gala at the Nottingham High School. The
standard of swimming in the gala was incredible, with Katherine winning a silver
medal in the breaststroke and Reuben winning a silver medal in the freestyle.  

Pupils in Years 5 and 6 took part in the Nottingham City Schools Regional
Cricket Tournaments, the Year 5 and 6 Boys teams won the Regional finals!
The Year 5/6 Girls Team were also overall winners of the Regional finals, with
successes against some very good teams, including the Nottingham High
School! 

Fond Farewells and Warm Welcomes
At the end of this term we are saying goodbye to 3 valuable staff members! 

Jenny Browne – who has taught at Nottingham Academy and previously Jesse Boot for more than 20 years – will
be leaving us to start a new adventure at a different school in Nottingham. They are incredibly lucky to be getting
her! Jenny has contributed enormously to the school over many years, supporting hundreds of children and
helping develop many vital areas of our curriculum. We thank her from the bottom of her hearts and wonder what
the school will be like without her. All the very best for your exciting new chapter! 

Helen Johnson, who has also taught with us for many years will be leaving at the end of this term. Helen has
been a big part of our Early Years provision for a long while and is a familiar and popular face to many of our
younger children in school. We are very sad to be losing Helen but wish her all the very best in her next venture.
Thank you for all you have given us Helen and we wish you lots of happiness along the way. 

Hannah Grocock – one of our newer teachers in Year 2 – is setting off on a fabulous adventure to work abroad!
We hope that Hannah takes with her some fond memories of her short time with us and we wish her lots of luck
for the future. 

Next academic year, Nottingham Academy Primary welcomes 5 new faces to it’s team of teachers across school.
Miss Amy Bicer is joining our Year 1 team next year. Amy is an experienced teacher and will add many positive
attributes to the group. Mrs Sarah Srichan has agreed to continue working for us but this time in F2 from next
year. Sarah will be a familiar face to most in Year 1 already and we are delighted that she will be with us into the
next academic year. Miss Jess Davis, who has been working on a supply basis in Year 5 this year, has been
successfully appointed on a permanent contract for next year and will remain working with our Year 5 team.
Finally, we are supporting two new teachers to the profession – Mr Connor Hawkley in Y3 and Mr Joel Holmes in
Y4. We are confident that Connor and Joel will do fantastically well as they start out in their teaching careers. 

We wish you all a wonderful break and look forward to seeing you on 
Thursday 6th September








